
 
 

 

 
January 6, 2023 

TO:  Regional Street Naming Committee 
 
FROM:  Stephen Hein, Regional Street Naming Coordinator (RSNC) 

Licensed Engineer – Engineering & Cap. Projects Div. 
 
SUBJECT:  January 19, 2023, Regional Street Naming Memo   
 
Regional Street Naming Committee:  

Two applications for naming or renaming of existing streets, easements, or alleyways have been 
submitted for consideration. The applications are as followed:  

Continued Business 

5. a. Unnamed Alley - Old Creamery Alley 

An application to name an unnamed alleyway between St. Lawrence Avenue and Reno 
Avenue was received on August 27, 2021. The alleyway is located within the City of Reno 
and runs in a north-south direction. An estimated five properties will be affected by the 
change. The Applicant requested to name the alleyway to avoid confusion with mail 
delivery and emergency services (see application).  

The application was originally presented to and recommended for approval by the RSNC 
on October 21, 2021 to name the alleyway “Midtown Alley”. The recommendation was 
forwarded to the City of Reno as they are the presiding jurisdiction. After consideration, 
the City of Reno requested the change be sent back to the RSNC with the name of “Old 
Creamery Alley” in leu of “Midtown Alley”. The original Applicant has approved this 
alternate name.  

Washoe County GIS performed due diligence by checking the newly proposed street 
names against the Master Street Directory for any existing, duplicate, or similar-sounding 
street names for the purpose of emergency management. The alternate name, Old 
Creamery Alley, is unique and has been accepted into the Street Reservation List.  

New Business 

6. a. Hawco Court – Clasen Court 

An application to rename Hawco Court to Clasen Court was received on October 14, 2022. 
Hawco Court is located within unincorporated Washoe County west of Pyramid Way and 
north of Ingenuity Avenue. One parcel, the Applicant’s, will be affected by the name 
change. The Applicant stated Clasen Quality Chocolates is the sole property owner listed 
on Hawco Court and would like the change to reflect the business.  It should be noted two 
other parcels are located adjacent to Hawco Court but are addressed off Ingenuity 
Avenue.  

Washoe County GIS performed due diligence by checking the newly proposed street 
name against the Master Street Directory for any existing, duplicate, or similar-sounding 
street name for the purpose of emergency management. The name, Clasen Court, is 
unique and has been accepted into the Street Reservation List.  


